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Name of person submitting this report: Robin Kear
Email of person submitting this report: rlk25@pitt.edu
Report submission date: 1/26/09    X   midwinter       annual
Name of committee: International Exchanges
Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair): Robin Kear, Henry Stewart (co-chairs)
Committee chair e-mail address: rlk25@pitt.edu; hstewart@troy.edu 
Date of meeting(s): 01/24/09
Members present: Robin Kear, Henry Stewart
Virtual members: none
Members absent: none
Visitors: Mireille-Paule Kotoklo
Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned
for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

1. Welcome and introductions – Robin / Henry

2. Members – Julia Glynn resigned from the committee in November 2008 due to health reasons. Our first concern is to add new members, as only Henry and I are left. A guest attended the meeting and is interested in joining. Robin is meeting on Sunday with another interested member. There is one member interested in virtual participation only. 

a. Robin will email all interested members the link to the IRRT committee interest form.

3. Discuss a "Guide to being a global librarian" publication/brochure/pamphlet to develop after Anaheim 2008.

a. General ideas: Define Global Librarianship; there are different kinds of international experiences; how to be a global librarian without leaving your own country (attend international activities at conferences; read global news related to international library issues; visit a library if you do travel to other countries; giving time or money to international library projects); one doesn’t necessarily have to speak a foreign language.

b. It was suggested to ask all IRRT committee chairs “what it means to be a global librarian”

c. This will be worked on when we have more members in place.

4. Discuss a possible program idea for Annual 2010 in Washington DC.

a. Discussed at Midwinter: how to “sell” an exchange to an administration (may be a university level for academic librarians to tap into) it is a two-way process; partner with another part of the world i.e. East Asia and the Pacific IRC subcommittee; have different types of libraries represented, academic, public, school

b. A joint program with the IRRT Sister Committee may be possible. Robin and Henry with both follow-up with the chairs of that committee, Carol Ritzen Kem and Paul Hover.

5. New business / Miscellaneous

a. Robin suggested working with the IRRT orientation/mentoring committee and IRRT Chair Sha Li Zhang to help welcome the visiting director’s of public libraries in China that will be visiting as part of the million dollar Think Global Act Global IMLS grant between the National Library of China, Chinese Americans Library Association, and the UIUC Mortenson Center.

b. Robin will follow up with Sha Li and they have discussed it.

c. URL for the project: http://www.library.uiuc.edu/China/index.html 

6. Old business

a. Discussion of changing the name of the committee

i. It is the experience of the chair and the members that the name “international exchanges” does not accurately describe the focus of the committee. 

ii. The charge would remain the same.

iii. This was reported during the chair’s report meeting and many members were in agreement

iv. Any name ideas are appreciated.

Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

List names and e-mails of potential new members. 
Peggy Bowe, Virtual Member, geppy13@swbell.net
Mireille-Paule Kotoklo, mkotoklo@depaul.edu 
Anping “Annie” Wu, awu@uh.edu 
List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. 

Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year?
Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. 

Henry and I are interested in continuing as co-chairs for 2009-11.

Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 


We do not have enough members; most have rotated off the committee or resigned.
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